Dear all,
The IBO announced this morning at 8:00 that the May 2020 examinations will no longer be held.

This is a shock to all of us and it raises many questions. Unfortunately, | don’t know anything more
that you do at this point. The IBO says that they will send full details and FAQs to schools on Friday,
March 27™". We need to be patient until then.

Students, please keep your pace in your studying. Complete your IA on time (almost all done) and
keep studying. The staff and the school management team are discussing alternatives but we will
wait until Friday to see what information we get from the IBO. You will need to complete the
semester in MH, and most likely we will have internal exams, similar as in previous semesters, but
there is of course an uncertainty about the rest of the semester in MH as well.

Don’t hesitate to ask me questions, I'll do my best to answer them but like | say, | don’t know
anything more at this moment.

Please see a letter from the IBO attached and here you find latest news on the IBO’s
website: https://www.ibo.org/news/news-about-the-ib/may-2020-examinations-will-no-longer-be-

held/.

Take care,
Soffia
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